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MINUTES 

 

EQUESTRIAN AUSTRALIA LTD 
National Jumping Committee 

 
TO BE HELD Tuesday 11th August 2015 

At the Crowne Plaza, Coogee Beach, 242 Arden Street, Coogee, Sydney, 2034 
From 9am – 5pm 

 
Discussions from last meeting: 
Horses in the Ring: 
The NJC agreed to create a recommendation for OCs which is to be implemented in the 2016 rules 

 
State Teams Challenge: 
NJC HP work group developed the idea of the teams challenge to give AUS rider the opportunity to compete in team’s event in 
preparation for representing AUS team event overseas. 
 
EA Board Address NJC 
EA Board Chair addressed the NJC stating that the board want to have a closer relationship with Sport committees, and see AUS 

Showjumping grow domestically and internationally for qualification purposes. At the AGM in October 2015 there will be three full term 

Director positions up for election and one casual vacancy available. Nominations for these positions will be called for in the coming 

weeks on the EA website. 

 

CEO Report 

CEO report informed the committee of the following items: 

 EA Membership 

 EA’s IT System Development 

 Coaching Review and renewals 

 
High Performance Report 
The High performance report outlined the following areas to the committee: 

 Regional Qualifier for Rio 2016 

 National Squads 

 Planning for Rio 2016 

 HP Budget  

 
Discipline Specific Agenda Items 
Young Rider Series 2016 Onwards 
The NJC discussed the current format of the Young Rider Series and discussed the future Format for the 2016/17 season. 
 
Talent Identification Series 2016 Onwards 
The NJC discussed the current format of the TIE series and discussed the future Format for the 2016/17 season. 
 
Riders Report 
The next rider AGM will be held at the ASJC 2015 
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National Jumping Rules 2016 
The NJC discussed the following rules for changes to be implemented in January 2016 Rules: 

 Summer Dress Rule 

 Hind Boot Rule  

 Junior Rule 

 Points  

 
Points System 
The NJC discussed the wording of the points system in the rule book and the recording of the points. 
The NJC are looking into more information regarding the points system across all states. 
 
Officials Education 
The Education manager has been appointed by EA and the NJC discussed the review of the Jumping Judges Syllabus and the 
development of the Course Designers Syllabus. 
 
ASJC 2017/18 
The NJC reviewed the applications received for the ASJC for 2017/18 and approved an application for EA Board approval. 
 

World Cup Committee 

The World Cup Committee Meeting will be held at the Australian Show Jumping Championships. This is the first time the WCC have 
not been able to meet the day before the NJC.  
 
Next Meetings 
TBC February/March 2016  
 
Gavin Chester 
Chair – National Jumping Committee 

 


